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68 Cadman Drive,
Priorslee,
Telford,
Shropshire
 TF2 9SD

11th August 2019

Tel: 07960 945771
Email: clerk@wooreparishcouncil.org


To: 	Mr Clive Wright CE
	Shropshire Council
	
Date:	11th August 2019

Dear Mr Wright,

We acknowledge your email reply to our correspondence dated 23rd July 2019 and must express our deep disappointment both in the content and the implications of this “on the fence” response.

Let me be clear. The Parish of Woore, which includes the communities of Woore, Pipe Gate, Gravenhunger, Dorrington, Irelands Cross, Bearstone and Onneley (to the border with Staffordshire) have never made stopping HS2 a part of our petition. Neither have we sought to ‘kick the can down the road’ as our adjoining counties have done.

We wrote to you as CEO of Shropshire Council to use the powers invested in you to stop this unnecessary decimation of our Parish in the north east corner of Shropshire and asked specifically that you refuse access to the Highways under your jurisdiction using the Section 17 mandate. The 200 – 300 proposed HGV movements included in the HS2 plans are off the scale against the 24 permitted movements of vehicles above 7.5 tons. We are at a loss to understand what exactly escapes SC Cabinet in the devastation that this will cause to our rural villages and more importantly, to the lives, physical and mental health, dreams and ambitions of this community over at least 6-7 years assuming the plans run to time.  

We are the only part of Shropshire to be affected by this intrusion into the county. HS2 failed to communicate with the Parish Council and Shropshire Council at the outset because they did not realise they were crossing the border into another county.  This astonishing lack of geographical knowledge effectively disenfranchised your residents from having any voice. This fact was recognised in our Petition to the House of Commons, (May 2018) alongside the fact that Shropshire Council had subsequently been spectacular in their failure to engage with the Parish and HS2 which resulted in the House of Commons Select Committee placing a requirement on Shropshire Council to do so even at that late stage. It has taken a further 13 months for SC to comply and we feel exceedingly strongly that your response as CEO is totally inadequate. 

The current HS2 proposed route takes a 13 miles detour, around three sides of a quadrant, to travel from the M6 Jnc. 15 to the Madeley works area in Staffordshire. It is completely illogical and doesn’t make business sense. This point was made robustly by our MP The Right Honourable Owen Paterson in his speech to the House of Commons during the 3rd Reading of the HS2b Bill on the 22nd July 2019. He followed his words with actions and voted against the Bill. We do not think it unreasonable to expect our elected representatives in Shropshire Council to conduct themselves with the same level of integrity and act to stop this unacceptable intrusion into the lives of the Parish residents and the decimation of our Parish. The proposed route will pass by our Nursery and Primary School located on the A51 near the junction with the A525. In Madeley, Staffordshire, proximity of the route to the Primary School was seen as justification for rerouting HS2 traffic ultimately in our direction. Are the children attending Woore Nursery and Primary School less worthy of protection?
References to mitigation in your email fall far short of our expectations to refuse permission to use the highways in this far corner of Shropshire.  

Finally, we asked in our earlier correspondence that you publically make a declaration to the effect that Shropshire Council are not negotiating secretly under non-disclosure conditions with HS2 to gain monetary or works concessions for the county at the expense of your residents in Woore Parish. We ask again that you make such a statement, particularly as we now understand that the Puffin Crossing outside our school and the ‘20 is plenty’ traffic advisory sign, which were all sanctioned and money allocated by SC some time ago, are being held back in the hope that HS2 will pay.

We also asked for your support in making our current Petition on behalf of the Parish to the House of Lords and whether you will, on this occasion, be presenting a Petition on behalf of Shropshire Council. As things stand, it appears that once again SC will not be offering any support to the Parish, despite the House of Commons Select Committee having previously noted the lack of support and making clear their expectations in that respect. 

We look forward to receiving your reply and sincerely hope the actions expected will follow.

Yours sincerely,

M.E Cowey


Chairman of Woore of Parish Council
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